
THE COUNCIL,
 
       Having regard to Article 5 (b) of the Convention on the Organisation for 
Economic Co-operation and Development of the 14th December 1960;

       Having regard to the Recommendation of the Council of 11th April 1977, 
concerning the Avoidance of Double Taxation [C(77)40(Final)];

       Having regard to the Report of the Committee on Fiscal Affairs of 4th 
June 1992 on the Revision of the Model Convention (see appendix to this 
Recommendation);

       Considering the need to remove the obstacles that international 
juridical double taxation presents to the free movement of goods, services, 
capital and persons between the Member countries of the OECD by the conclusion 
of conventions between them for that purpose;

       Considering also the need to harmonize existing bilateral conventions on 
the basis of uniform principles, definitions, rules and methods, to agree on a 
common interpretation and to extend the existing network of such conventions to 
all Member countries and where appropriate to non-member countries;

       Considering that efforts made in this direction by Member countries have 
already produced substantial results and that the new Model Tax Convention will 
make it possible to confirm and extend existing international co-operation on 
tax matters;

I.     RECOMMENDS the Governments of Member countries:

1.     To pursue their efforts to conclude bilateral tax conventions on income 
and on capital with those Member countries with which they have not yet entered 
into such conventions, and to revise those of the existing conventions between 
them which may no longer be in keeping with present-day needs;

2.     When concluding new bilateral conventions or revising existing bilateral 
conventions between them, to conform to the Model Tax Convention on Income and 
on Capital (hereinafter referred to as the "Model Tax Convention"), set out in 
the Report referred to above, as interpreted by the Commentaries thereto, 
having regard to the reservations and observations to the Model Tax Convention 
which are contained therein, and subject to any future amendments thereto that 
may be adopted by the Council.

II.    INVITES the Governments of Member countries to notify the Organisation 
of the text of any new or revised tax conventions on income and on capital 
concluded with each other or with non-member countries.



III.   INSTRUCTS the Committee on Fiscal Affairs to proceed to an on-going 
review of situations where the provisions set out in the Model Tax Convention 
or the Commentaries thereon may require modification in the light of experience 
gained by Member countries, and to make appropriate proposals for periodic 
updates to the Model Tax Convention.

IV.    DECIDES to repeal the Recommendation of the Council of 11th April 1977 
referred to above.
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                                 INTRODUCTION

1.     International juridical double taxation can be generally defined as the 
imposition of comparable taxes in two (or more) States on the same taxpayer in 
respect of the same subject matter and for identical periods.  Its harmful 
effects on the exchange of goods and services and movements of capital, 
technology and persons, are so well known that it is hardly needed to stress 
the importance of removing the obstacles that double taxation presents to the 
development of economic relations between countries.

2.     It has long been recognized among the Member countries of the 
Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development that it is desirable to 
clarify, standardize and guarantee the fiscal situation of taxpayers in each 
Member country who are engaged in commercial, industrial or financial  
activities in other Member countries through the application by all Member 
countries of common solutions to identical cases of double taxation.

3.     This is the main purpose of the OECD Model Tax Convention on Income and 
on Capital, which provides a means of settling on a uniform basis the most 
common problems which arise in the field of international juridical double 
taxation.  As recommended by the Council of the OECD, Member countries, when 
concluding new bilateral conventions or revising existing bilateral conventions 
between them, should conform to this Model Convention, as interpreted by the 
commentaries thereto and having regard to the reservations and derogations 
contained therein.

A.  Historical background

4.     Progress had already been made towards the elimination of double 
taxation through bilateral conventions or unilateral measures when the Council 
of the Organisation for European Economic Co-operation (OEEC) adopted its first 
Recommendation concerning double taxation on 25th February, 1955.  At that 
time, 70 bilateral general conventions had been signed between countries that 
are now Members of the OECD.  This was to a large extent due to the work 
commenced in  1921 by the League of Nations.  This work led to the drawing up 



in 1928 of the first model bilateral convention and, finally, in the Model 
Conventions of Mexico (1943) and London (1946), the principles of which were 
followed with certain  variants in many of the bilateral conventions concluded 
or revised during the following decade.   Neither of these Model Conventions, 
however, was fully and unanimously accepted.  Moreover, in respect of several 
essential questions, they presented considerable dissimilarities and certain  
gaps. 

5.     The increasing economic interdependence and co-operation of the Member 
countries of the OEEC in  the post-war period showed increasingly clearly the 
importance of measures for preventing international double taxation.  The need 
was recognised for extending the network of bilateral tax conventions to all 
Member countries of the OEEC, and subsequently of the OECD, several of which 
had so far concluded only very few conventions and some none at all.  At the 
same time, harmonization of these conventions in accordance with uniform 
principles, definitions, rules and methods, and agreement on a common 
interpretation, became increasingly desirable.

6.     It was against this new background that the Fiscal Committee set to work 
in 1956 to establish a Draft Convention which would effectively resolve  the 
double taxation problems existing between OECD Member countries and which would 
be acceptable to all Member countries.  From 1958 to 1961, the Fiscal Committee 
prepared four interim Reports, before submitting in 1963 its final Report 
entitled "Draft Double Taxation Convention on Income and Capital".F
       {Draft Double Taxation Convention on Income and Capital}, OECD, Paris, 
       1963.
F  The 
Council of the OECD adopted on 30th July, 1963, a Recommendation concerning the 
avoidance of  double taxation and called upon the Governments of Member 
countries, when concluding or revising bilateral conventions between them, to 
conform to that Draft Convention.

7.     The Fiscal Committee of the OECD had envisaged, when presenting its 
Report in 1963, that the Draft Convention might be revised at a later stage 
following further study.  Such a revision was also needed to take account of 
the experience gained by Member countries in the negotiation and practical 
application of bilateral  conventions, of changes in the tax systems of Member 
countries, of the increase in international  fiscal relations, and of the 
development of new sectors of business activity and the emergence of new 
complex forms of organisation for doing business at the international level.  
For all these reasons, the Fiscal Committee and, after 1971, its successor the 
Committee on Fiscal Affairs, undertook the revision of the 1963 Draft Conven-
tion and of the commentaries thereon.  This resulted in the publication in 1977 
of a new Model Convention and Commentaries.F
       {Model Double Taxation Convention on Income and on Capital}, OECD, 
       Paris, 1977.
F 

8.     The factors that had led to the revision of the 1963 Draft Convention 
continued to exert their  influence and, in many ways, the pressure to update  
and adapt the Model Convention to changing economic  conditions progressively 
increased.  New technologies were developed and, at the same time,  there were 
fundamental changes taking place in the ways in which cross-borders transac-
tions were undertaken.  Methods of tax avoidance and evasion became more 



sophisticated.  The globalisation and liberalisation of OECD economies also 
accelerated rapidly in the 1980s.  Consequently, in the course  of its regular 
work programme, the Committee on Fiscal Affairs and, in particular, its Working 
Party No. 1, continued after 1977 to examine various issues directly or 
indirectly related to the 1977 Model Convention.  This work resulted in a 
number of reports, some of which recommended amendments to the Model Convention 
and the Commentaries.F
       A number of these reports were published, cf. {Trends in Interna}-
       {tional Taxation}, OECD, Paris, 1985; {International Tax Avoidance and }
       {Evasion - Four Related Studies}, in "Issues of International 
       Taxation" No. 1, OECD, Paris, 1987; {Thin Capitalisation - Taxation }
       {of Entertainers, Artistes and Sportsmen}, in "Issues of International 
       Taxation" No. 2, OECD, Paris, 1987.
F

9.     In 1991, recognizing that the revision of the  Model Convention and the 
commentaries thereon had become an ongoing process, the Committee on Fiscal  
Affairs adopted the concept of an ambulatory Model Convention providing 
periodic and more timely updates and amendments without waiting for a complete 
revision.  It was therefore decided to publish a revised updated version of the 
Model Convention which would take into account the work done since 1977 by 
integrating many of the recommendations made in the above-mentioned reports.

10.    Taking into account the fact that the influence of the Model Convention 
had extended far  beyond the OECD Member countries, the Committee also decided 
that the revision process should be opened up so as to benefit from the input 
of non-Member countries, other international organisations  and other 
interested parties.  It was felt that such outside contributions would assist 
the Committee on Fiscal Affairs in its continuing task  of updating the Model 
Convention to conform with the evolution of international tax rules and 
principles.

11.    This led to the publication in 1992 of the Model Convention in its 
present format.  Unlike the 1963 Draft Convention and the 1977 Model 
Convention, the revised Model did not represent the culmination of a 
comprehensive revision but rather could be seen as the first step of an ongoing 
revision process intended to produce periodic updates and thereby ensuring that 
the Model Convention continued to reflect accurately the views of Member 
countries at any point in time. 

B.  Influence of the OECD Model Convention

12.    Since 1963, the OECD Draft and later Model Convention for the Avoidance 
of Double Taxation with respect to Taxes on Income and on Capital has  had wide 
repercussions on the negotiation, application and interpretation of tax 
conventions.

13.    First, OECD Member countries have largely conformed to the Model 
Convention when concluding or revising bilateral conventions.  The progress 
made towards eliminating double taxation between Member countries can be 
measured by the increasing  number of conventions concluded or revised since 
1957 in accordance with the Recommendations of the  Council of the OECD.  But 
the importance of the Model Convention should be measured not only by the 



number of conventions concluded between Member  countries but also by the fact 
that, in accordance with the  Recommendation of the Council of the OECD, these 
conventions follow the pattern and, in most cases, the main provisions of the 
Model Convention.  The existence of the Model Convention  has facilitated 
bilateral negotiations between OECD  Member countries and made possible a 
desirable harmonization between their bilateral conventions for the benefit of 
both taxpayers and national administrations.

14.    Second, the impact of the Model Convention has extended far beyond the 
OECD area.  It has been used as a basic document of reference in negotiations 
between Member and non-Member countries and even between non-Member countries 
as well as in the work of other worldwide or regional  international 
organisations in the field of double taxation and related problems.  Most 
notably, it has been used as the basis for the United Nations Model Double 
Taxation Convention between Developed  and Developing Countries,F
       {United Nations Model Double Taxation Convention between Developed }
       {and Developing Countries}, United Nations Publications, New York, 
       1980.
F which 
reproduces a significant part of its provisions and of the Commentaries. 

15.    Third, the worldwide recognition of the provisions of the Model Conven-
tion and their incorporation into a majority of bilateral conventions have 
helped make the Commentaries on the provisions of the Model Convention a 
widely-accepted guide to the interpretation and application of the provisions 
of existing bilateral conventions.  This has facilitated the interpretation and 
the enforcement of these bilateral conventions along common lines.  As the 
network of tax conventions continues to expand, the importance of such a 
generally accepted guide becomes all the greater. 

C.  Presentation of the Model Convention

{Title of the Model Convention}

16.    In both the 1963 Draft Convention and the 1977 Model Convention, the 
title of the Model Convention included a reference to the elimination  of 
double taxation.  In recognition of the fact that the Model Convention does not 
deal exclusively with the elimination of double taxation but also addresses 
other issues, such as the prevention of tax evasion and non-discrimination, it 
was subsequently decided to use a shorter title which did not include this 
reference.  This change has been made both on the cover page of this 
publication and in the actual Model Convention.  However, it is understood that 
the practice of many Member countries is still to include in the title a 
reference to either the elimination of double taxation or to both the 
elimination of double taxation and the prevention of fiscal evasion.

{Broad lines of the Model Convention}
 
17.    The Model Convention first describes its scope (Chapter I) and defines 
some terms (Chapter II).  The main part is made up of Chapters III to V, which 
settle to what extent each of the two Contracting States may tax income and 
capital and how international juridical double taxation is to be eliminated.  
Then follow the Special Provisions  (Chapter VI) and the Final Provisions 
(entry into force and termination, Chapter VII).



{Scope and definitions}

18.    The Convention applies to all persons who are  residents of one or both 
of the Contracting States (Article 1).  It deals with taxes on income and on  
capital, which are described in a general way in Article 2.  In Chapter II, 
some terms used in more  than one Article of the Convention are defined.  Other 
terms such as "dividends", "interest", "royalties", "immovable property" and 
"professional services" are defined in the Articles which deal with these 
matters.

{Taxation of income and capital}

19.    For the purpose of eliminating double taxation, the Convention 
establishes two categories of rules.  First, Articles 6 to 21 determine, with 
regard to different classes of income, the respective rights to tax of the 
State of source or situs and of the State of residence, and Article 22 does the 
same with regard to capital.  In the case of a number of items of income and 
capital, an exclusive right to tax is conferred on one of the Contracting 
States.  The other Contracting State is thereby prevented from taxing those 
items and double taxation is avoided.    As a rule, this exclusive right to tax 
is conferred  on the State of residence.  In the case of other items of income 
and capital, the right to tax is not an exclusive one.  As regards two classes 
of income (dividends and interest), although both States are given the right to 
tax, the amount of tax which may be imposed in the State of source is  limited.  
Second, insofar as these provisions confer on the State of source or situs a 
full or limited right to tax, the State of residence must allow relief so as to 
avoid double taxation;  this  is the purpose of Articles 23 A and 23 B.  The 
Convention leaves it to the Contracting States to choose between two methods of 
relief, i.e. the exemption method and the credit method. 

20.    Income and capital may be classified into three classes, depending on 
the treatment applicable to each class in the State of source or  situs:
       -  income and capital which may be taxed without  any limitation in the 
          State of source or situs,
       -  income which may be subjected to limited taxation in the State of 
          source, and
       -  income and capital which may not be taxed in the State of source or 
          situs. 

21.    The following are the classes of income and capital which may be taxed 
without any limitation in the State of source or situs: 
       -  income from immovable property situated in that State (including 
          income from agriculture  or forestry), gains from the alienation of 
          such property and capital representing it (Article 6 and paragraph 1 
          of Articles 13 and 22); 
       -  profits of a permanent establishment situated  in that State, gains 
          from the alienation of such a permanent establishment and capital 
          representing movable property forming part of the business property 
          of such a permanent establishment (Article 7 and paragraph 2 of 
          Articles 13 and 22);    an exception is made, however, if the 
          permanent establishment is maintained for the purposes of 
          international shipping, inland waterways transport  and international 
          air transport (cf. paragraph 22 below);



       -  income from the activities of artistes and sportsmen exercised in 
          that State, irrespective of whether such income accrues to the 
          artiste or sportsman himself or to another person (Article 17);
       -  income from independent personal services being income attributable 
          to a fixed base situated in that State, gains from the alienation of 
          such a fixed base and capital representing movable property 
          pertaining to it (Article 14 and paragraph 2 of Articles 13  and 22);
       -  directors’ fees paid by a company which is a resident of that State 
          (Article 16);
       -  remuneration in respect of an employment in the private sector, exer-
          cised in that State, unless the employee is present therein for a 
          period not exceeding 183 days in any twelve month period commencing 
          or ending in the fiscal year concerned and certain conditions are 
          met;  and remuneration in respect of an employment exercised aboard a 
          ship or aircraft operated internationally or aboard a  boat, if the 
          place of effective management of the enterprise is situated in that 
          State (Article 15);
       -  subject to certain conditions, remuneration and pensions paid in 
          respect of government service (Article 19). 

22.    The following are the classes of income which  may be subjected to 
limited taxation in the State of source: 
       -  dividends:  provided the holding in respect of which the dividends 
          are paid is not effectively connected with a permanent establishment 
          or fixed base situated in the State of source, that State must limit 
          its tax to 5 per cent of the gross amount of the dividends, where the 
          beneficial owner is a company which holds directly at least 25 per 
          cent of the capital of the company paying the  dividends, and to 15 
          per cent of their gross amount in other cases (Article 10);
       -  interest:  subject to the same proviso as in the case of dividends, 
          the State of source must limit its tax to 10 per cent of the gross 
          amount of the interest, being interest not exceeding a normal amount 
          (Article 11). 

23.    Other items of income or capital may not be taxed in the State of source 
or situs;  as a rule they are taxable only in the State of residence of  the 
taxpayer.  This applies, for example, to royalties not being income from 
immovable property  (Article 12), gains from the alienation of shares or 
securities (paragraph 4 of Article 13), private  sector pensions (Article 18), 
payments received by a student for the purposes of his education or training 
(Article 20), capital represented by shares or securities (paragraph 4 of 
Article 22).   Profits from the operation of ships or aircraft in  
international traffic or of boats engaged in inland  waterways transport, gains 
from the alienation of such ships, boats or aircraft, and capital represented 
by them, are taxable only in the State in which the place of effective 
management of the enterprise is situated (Article 8 and paragraph 3 of Articles 
13 and 22).  Business profits and income derived from independent personal 
services that are not attributable to a permanent establishment or a fixed base 
in the State of source are taxable only  in the State of residence (paragraph 1 
of Articles 7 and 14).

24.    Where a taxpayer who is a resident of a Contracting State receives 
income from sources in the other Contracting State, or owns capital situated 
therein, which in accordance with the Convention shall be taxable only in the 



State of residence, no problem of double taxation arises, since the State of 
source or situs must refrain from taxing that income or capital. 

25.    Where, on the contrary, income or capital may, in accordance with the 
Convention, be taxed with or without limitation in the State of source or 
situs, the State of residence has the obligation to eliminate double taxation.  
This can  be accomplished by one of the following two methods: 
       -  exemption method:  income or capital which is  taxable in the State 
          of source or situs is exempted in the State of residence, but it may 
          be taken into account in determining the rate of tax applicable to 
          the taxpayer’s remaining income or capital;
       -  credit method:  income or capital taxable in the State of source or 
          situs is subject to tax in the State of residence, but the tax levied 
          in the State of source or situs is credited against the tax levied by 
          the State of residence on such income or capital.

{Special provisions}

26.    There are a number of special provisions in the Convention.  These 
provisions concern:
       -  the elimination of tax discrimination in various circumstances (Arti-
          cle 24);
       -  the establishment of a mutual agreement procedure for eliminating 
          double taxation and  resolving conflicts of interpretation of the 
          Convention (Article 25);
       -  the exchange of information between the tax authorities of the 
          Contracting States (Article 26);
       -  the tax treatment of diplomatic agents and consular officers in 
          accordance  with international law  (Article 27);
       -  the territorial extension of the Convention (Article 28).

{General remarks on the Model Convention}

27.    The Model Convention seeks, wherever possible, to specify for each 
situation a single rule.  On certain points, however, it was thought necessary 
to leave in the Convention a certain degree of flexibility, compatible with an 
efficient implementation of the Model Convention.   Member countries therefore 
enjoy a certain latitude, for example, with regard to fixing the rate of tax at 
the source on dividends and interest, the choice of method for eliminating 
double taxation and, subject to certain conditions, the allocation of profits 
to a permanent establishment by apportionment of the total profits of the 
enterprise.  Moreover, for some cases, alternative or additional provisions are 
mentioned  in the Commentaries. 

{Commentaries on the Articles}

28.    For each of the Articles in the Convention, there is a detailed 
commentary which is designed to illustrate or interpret the provisions.

29.    As these Commentaries have been drafted and agreed upon by the experts 
appointed to the Committee on Fiscal Affairs by the Governments of Member 
countries, they are of special importance in the development of international 



fiscal law.  Although the Commentaries are not designed to be annexed in any 
manner to the conventions to be signed by Member countries, which alone 
constitute  legally binding international instruments, they can  nevertheless 
be of great assistance in the application and interpretation of the conventions 
and, in particular, in the settlement of any disputes. 

30.    Observations on the Commentaries have sometimes been inserted at the 
request of some Member countries which were unable to concur in the interpreta-
tion given in the Commentary on the Article concerned.  These observations thus 
do not  express any disagreement with the text of the Convention, but furnish a 
useful indication of the  way in which those countries will apply the 
provisions of the Article in question. 

{Reservations of certain Member countries on some provisions of the Convention}

31.    Although all Member countries participated in  establishing the Model 
Convention and are in agreement with its aims and its main provisions, a  
certain number of countries have entered reservations on some provisions of the 
Convention,  which are recorded in the commentaries on the Articles concerned.  
It is understood that insofar  as a Member country has entered reservations, 
the other Member countries, in negotiating bilateral conventions with the 
former, will retain their freedom of action in accordance with the principle  
of reciprocity.

32.    The Committee on Fiscal Affairs considers that these reservations should 
be viewed against the background of the very wide areas of agreement  which has 
been achieved in drafting this Convention. 

{Relation with previous versions }

33.    When drafting the 1977 Model Convention, the Committee on Fiscal Affairs 
examined the problems of conflicts of interpretation which might have arisen as 
a result of changes in the text of the Articles or of the Commentaries of the 
1963 Draft Convention.  At that time, the Committee had considered that the 
then existing conventions should, as far as possible, be interpreted in the 
spirit of the revised Commentaries, even though the provisions of these 
conventions did not yet include the more precise wording of the 1977 Model  
Convention.  It was also indicated that Member 
countries wishing to clarify their positions in this respect could do so by 
means of an exchange of letters between competent authorities in accordance 
with the mutual agreement procedure and  that, even in the absence of such an 
exchange of letters, these authorities could use mutual agreement procedures to 
secure this interpretation  for particular cases.

34.    This position still reflects the views of the  Committee and is 
therefore applicable to changes to  the Articles of the Model Convention or the 
Commentaries that have been made since 1977. 

35.    Needless to say, amendments to the Articles of the Model Convention and 
changes to the Commentaries that are strictly consequential to these amendments 
will not be relevant to the interpretation or application of previously 
concluded conventions where the provisions of these conventions are different 
in substance from the amended Articles.  However, other changes or additions to 



the Commentaries should normally be applicable to the interpretation and 
application of the conventions concluded before their adoption  as they reflect 
the consensus of the OECD Member countries as to the proper interpretation of 
existing provisions or as to their application to specific situations.

36.    Whilst the Committee considers that changes to the Commentaries should 
be relevant in interpreting and applying conventions concluded before the 
adoption of these changes, it disagrees  with any form of a contrario 
interpretation consisting in inferring from a change to an Article of the Model 
Convention or to the Commentaries that the previous wording of that Article or 
Commentaries implied different consequences from those that result from the 
modified wording of the Article or the Commentaries.  As many amendments are 
intended to simply clarify, not change, the meaning of the Articles or the 
Commentaries, such a contrario interpretations would clearly be wrong in many 
cases.

{Multilateral convention}

37.    When preparing the 1963 Draft Convention and the 1977 Model Convention, 
the Committee on Fiscal  Affairs had considered whether the elaboration and 
conclusion of a multilateral tax convention would be feasible and came to the 
conclusion that this would have met with great difficulties.  It recognized, 
however, that it might be possible for  certain groups of Member countries to 
study the possibility of concluding such a convention among themselves on the 
basis of the Model Convention, subject to certain adaptations they might have 
considered necessary to suit their particular purposes.

38.    The Nordic Convention on Income and Capital entered into by Denmark, 
Finland, Sweden, Iceland and Norway, which was concluded in 1983 and replaced 
in 1987 and 1989,F
       The Faroe Islands is also a signatory of the 1989 Convention.
F provides a practical example of such multilateral convention 
between a group of Member countries and follows closely the provisions of the 
Model Convention.

39.    Also relevant is the Convention on Mutual Administrative Assistance in 
Tax Matters which was  drawn up within the Council of Europe on the basis of a 
first draft prepared by the Committee on Fiscal Affairs and which was opened 
for signature on 25 January 1988.

40.    Despite these two conventions, there are no reasons to believe that the 
elaboration and conclusion of a multilateral tax convention involving all 
Member countries could now be considered a practicable solution.  The Committee 
therefore considers that bilateral conventions are  still a more appropriate 
way to ensure the elimination of double taxation at the international level.

{Tax avoidance and evasion;  improper use of conventions}

41.    The Committee on Fiscal Affairs continues to examine both the improper 
use of tax conventions and international tax evasion.  The problem is referred 
to in the Commentaries on several Articles.  In particular, Article 26, as 
clarified  in the Commentary, enables States to exchange information to combat 
these abuses. 
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                            TITLE OF THE CONVENTION

                  Convention between (State A) and (State B)
                with respect to taxes on income and on capitalF
       States wishing to do so may follow the widespread practice of  including 
       in the title a reference to either the elimination of double taxation or 
       to both  the elimination of double taxation and the prevention of fiscal 
       evasion.  
F

                          PREAMBLE OF THE CONVENTIONF
       The Preamble of the Convention shall be drafted in accordance with  the 
       constitutional procedure of both Contracting States.  
F

                                   CHAPTER I

                            SCOPE OF THE CONVENTION

                                   Article 1

                                PERSONAL SCOPE

       This Convention shall apply to persons who are residents of one or both 
of the Contracting States. 

                                   Article 2

                                 TAXES COVERED

1.     This Convention shall apply to taxes on income and on capital imposed on 
behalf of a Contracting State or of its political subdivisions  or local 
authorities, irrespective of the manner in  which they are levied.



2.     There shall be regarded as taxes on income and on capital all taxes 
imposed on total income, on total capital, or on elements of income or of 
capital, including taxes on gains from the alienation of movable or immovable 
property, taxes  on the total amounts of wages or salaries paid by enterprises, 
as well as taxes on capital appreciation. 

3.     The existing taxes to which the Convention shall apply are in 
particular:
       a) (in State A):............................. 
       b) (in State B):............................. 
 
4.     The Convention shall apply also to any identical or substantially 
similar taxes which are  imposed after the date of signature of the Convention 
in addition to, or in place of, the existing taxes.  At the end of each year, 
the competent authorities of the Contracting States shall notify each other of 
changes which have been  made in their respective taxation laws. 

                                  CHAPTER II

                                  DEFINITIONS

                                   Article 3

                              GENERAL DEFINITIONS

1.     For the purposes of this Convention, unless the context otherwise 
requires:
       a) the term "person" includes an individual, a company and any other 
          body of persons;
       b) the term "company" means any body corporate or any entity which is 
          treated as a body corporate for tax purposes;
       c) the terms "enterprise of a Contracting State" and "enterprise of the 
          other Contracting State" mean respectively an enterprise carried on 
          by a resident of a Contracting State and an enterprise carried on by 
          a resident of the other Contracting State;
       d) the term "international traffic" means any  transport by a ship or 
          aircraft operated by an enterprise which has its place of effective 
          management in a Contracting State,  except when the ship or aircraft 
          is operated solely between places in the other Contracting State;
       e) the term "competent authority" means:
       •   (i)•   (in State A):........................
       •  (ii)•   (in State B):........................
       f)    the term "national" means:
           (i)•   any individual possessing the nationality of a Contracting 
                   State;  
          (ii)•   any legal person, partnership or association deriving its 
                   status as such from the laws in force in a Contracting 
                   State.



2.     As regards the application of the Convention by a Contracting State any 
term not defined therein shall, unless the context otherwise requires, have the 
meaning which it has under the law of that State concerning the taxes to which 
the Convention applies.

                                   Article 4

                                   RESIDENT

1.     For the purposes of this Convention, the term "resident of a Contracting 
State" means any person  who, under the laws of that State, is liable to tax  
therein by reason of his domicile, residence, place  of management or any other 
criterion of a similar nature.  But this term does not include any person  who 
is liable to tax in that State in respect only of income from sources in that 
State or capital situated therein.

2.     Where by reason of the provisions of paragraph  1 an individual is a 
resident of both Contracting States, then his status shall be determined as 
follows:
       a)    he shall be deemed to be a resident of the  State in which he has 
             a permanent home available to him; if he has a permanent home 
             available to him in both States, he shall be deemed to be a resi-
             dent of the State with which his personal and economic relations 
             are closer (centre of vital interests);
       b)    if the State in which he has his centre of  vital interests cannot 
             be determined, or if he has not a permanent home available to him  
             in either State, he shall be deemed to be a resident of the State 
             in which he has an habitual abode; 
       c)    if he has an habitual abode in both States  or in neither of them, 
             he shall be deemed to be a resident of the State of which he is a 
             national; 
       d)    if he is a national of both States or of neither of them, the 
             competent authorities of the Contracting States shall settle the 
             question by mutual agreement.

3.     Where by reason of the provisions of paragraph  1 a person other than an 
individual is a resident of both Contracting States, then it shall be deemed to 
be a resident of the State in which its place of effective management is 
situated.

                                   Article 5

                            PERMANENT ESTABLISHMENT

1.     For the purposes of this Convention, the term "permanent establishment" 
means a fixed place of business through which the business of an enterprise is 
wholly or partly carried on.



2.     The term "permanent establishment" includes especially
       a)    a place of management; 
       b)    a branch; 
       c)    an office; 
       d)    a factory; 
       e)    a workshop, and 
       f)    a mine, an oil or gas well, a quarry or any other place of 
             extraction of natural resources.

3.     A building site or construction or installation project constitutes a 
permanent establishment only if it lasts more than twelve months.

4.     Notwithstanding the preceding provisions of this Article, the term "per-
manent establishment" shall be deemed not to include:

       a)    the use of facilities solely for the purpose of storage, display 
             or delivery of goods or merchandise belonging to the enterprise; 
       b)    the maintenance of a stock of goods or merchandise belonging to 
             the enterprise solely for the purpose of storage, display or 
             delivery;  
       c)    the maintenance of a stock of goods or merchandise belonging to 
             the enterprise solely for  the purpose of processing by another 
             enterprise; 
       d)    the maintenance of a fixed place of business solely for the 
             purpose of purchasing goods or merchandise or of collecting 
             information, for the enterprise;
       e)    the maintenance of a fixed place of business solely for the 
             purpose of carrying on, for the enterprise, any other activity of 
             a preparatory or auxiliary character;
       f)    the maintenance of a fixed place of business solely for any 
             combination of activities mentioned in sub-paragraphs a) to e), 
             provided that the overall activity of the fixed place of business 
             resulting from this combination is of a preparatory or auxiliary 
             character.

5.     Notwithstanding the provisions of paragraphs 1  and 2, where a person 
--other than an agent of an independent status to whom paragraph 6 applies-- is 
acting on behalf of an enterprise and has, and habitually exercises, in a 
Contracting State an authority to conclude contracts in the name of the  
enterprise, that enterprise shall be deemed to have  a permanent establishment 
in that State in respect of any activities which that person undertakes for  
the enterprise, unless the activities of such person are limited to those 
mentioned in paragraph  4 which, if exercised through a fixed place of 
business, would not make this fixed place of business a permanent establishment 
under the provisions of that paragraph.

6.     An enterprise shall not be deemed to have a permanent establishment in a 
Contracting State merely because it carries on business in that State through a 
broker, general commission agent or any other agent of an independent status, 
provided that such persons are acting in the ordinary course of their business.

7.     The fact that a company which is a resident of  a Contracting State 
controls or is controlled by a company which is a resident of the other 
Contracting State, or which carries on business in  that other State (whether 
through a permanent establishment or otherwise), shall not of itself constitute 
either company a permanent establishment of the other. 



 
                                  CHAPTER III

                              TAXATION OF INCOME

                                   Article 6

                        INCOME FROM IMMOVABLE PROPERTY

1.     Income derived by a resident of a Contracting State from immovable prop-
erty (including income from agriculture or forestry) situated in the other 
Contracting State may be taxed in that other  State.

2.     The term "immovable property" shall have the meaning which it has under 
the law of the Contracting State in which the property in question is situated.  
The term shall in any case include property accessory to immovable property, 
livestock and equipment used in agriculture and forestry, rights to which the 
provisions of general law respecting landed property apply, usufruct of 
immovable property and rights to variable or fixed payments as consideration 
for the working of, or the right to work, mineral deposits, sources and other 
natural resources; ships, boats and aircraft shall not be regarded as  
immovable property.

3.     The provisions of paragraph 1 shall apply to income derived from the 
direct use, letting, or use in any other form of immovable property.

4.     The provisions of paragraphs 1 and 3 shall also apply to the income from 
immovable property of an enterprise and to income from immovable property used 
for the performance of independent personal services. 

                                   Article 7

                               BUSINESS PROFITS

1.     The profits of an enterprise of a Contracting State shall be taxable 
only in that State unless the enterprise carries on business in the other 
Contracting State through a permanent establishment situated therein.  If the 
enterprise carries on business as  aforesaid, the profits of the enterprise may 
be taxed in the other State but only so much of them as is attributable to that 
permanent establishment.

2.     Subject to the provisions of paragraph 3, where an enterprise of a 
Contracting State carries  on business in the other Contracting State through a 
permanent establishment situated therein, there shall in each Contracting State 
be attributed to that permanent establishment the profits which it might be 
expected to make if it were a distinct and separate enterprise engaged in the 
same or similar activities under the same or similar conditions and dealing 
wholly independently with the enterprise of which it is a permanent 
establishment. 



3.     In determining the profits of a permanent establishment, there shall be 
allowed as deductions expenses which are incurred for the purposes of the 
permanent establishment, including  executive and general administrative 
expenses so incurred, whether in the State in which the permanent establishment 
is situated or elsewhere.

4.     Insofar as it has been customary in a Contracting State to determine the 
profits to be attributed to a permanent establishment on the basis of an appor-
tionment of the total profits of the enterprise to its various parts, nothing 
in paragraph 2 shall preclude that Contracting State from determining the 
profits to be taxed by such an apportionment as may be customary; the method of 
apportionment adopted shall, however, be such that the result shall be in 
accordance with the principles contained in this Article.

5.     No profits shall be attributed to a permanent establishment by reason of 
the mere purchase by that permanent establishment of goods or merchandise for 
the enterprise.

6.     For the purposes of the preceding paragraphs, the profits to be 
attributed to the permanent establishment shall be determined by the same 
method year by year unless there is good and sufficient reason to the contrary.

7.     Where profits include items of income which are dealt with separately in 
other Articles of this Convention, then the provisions of those Articles shall 
not be affected by the provisions of this Article. 
 

                                   Article 8

            SHIPPING, INLAND WATERWAYS TRANSPORT AND AIR TRANSPORT

1.     Profits from the operation of ships or aircraft in international traffic 
shall be taxable  only in the Contracting State in which the place of  
effective management of the enterprise is situated.

2.     Profits from the operation of boats engaged in  inland waterways 
transport shall be taxable only in  the Contracting State in which the place of 
effective management of the enterprise is situated.

3.     If the place of effective management of a shipping enterprise or of an 
inland waterways transport enterprise is aboard a ship or boat, then it shall 
be deemed to be situated in the Contracting State in which the home harbour of 
the  ship or boat is situated, or, if there is no such home harbour, in the 
Contracting State of which the operator of the ship or boat is a resident.

4.     The provisions of paragraph 1 shall also apply  to profits from the 
participation in a pool, a joint business or an international operating agency. 



                                   Article 9

                            ASSOCIATED ENTERPRISES

1.     Where
       a)    an enterprise of a Contracting State participates directly or 
             indirectly in the management, control or capital of an enterprise 
             of the other Contracting State, or 
       b)    the same persons participate directly or indirectly in the manage-
             ment, control or capital of an enterprise of a Contracting State 
             and an enterprise of the other Contracting State,

and in either case conditions are made or imposed between the two enterprises 
in their commercial or  financial relations which differ from those which would 
be made between independent enterprises, then any profits which would, but for 
those conditions, have accrued to one of the enterprises, but, by reason of 
those conditions, have not so accrued, may be included in the profits of that 
enterprise and taxed accordingly.

2.     Where a Contracting State includes in the profits of an enterprise of 
that State and taxes accordingly profits on which an enterprise of the other 
Contracting State has been charged to tax in  that other State and the profits 
so included are profits which would have accrued to the enterprise  of the 
first-mentioned State if the conditions made between the two enterprises had 
been those which would have been made between independent enterprises, then 
that other State shall make an appropriate adjustment to the amount of the tax 
charged therein on those profits. In determining such adjustment, due regard 
shall be had to the other provisions of this Convention and the competent 
authorities of the Contracting States shall if necessary consult each other.

                                  Article 10

                                   DIVIDENDS

1.     Dividends paid by a company which is a resident of a Contracting State 
to a resident of the other Contracting State may be taxed in that other State.

2.     However, such dividends may also be taxed in the Contracting State of 
which the company paying the dividends is a resident and according to the laws 
of that State, but if the recipient is the beneficial owner of the dividends 
the tax so charged shall not exceed: 

       a)    5 per cent of the gross amount of the dividends if the beneficial 
             owner is a company (other than a partnership) which holds directly 
             at least 25 per cent of the capital of the company paying the 
             dividends;  
       b)    15 per cent of the gross amount of the dividends in all other 
             cases. 

The competent authorities of the Contracting States shall by mutual agreement 
settle the mode of application of these limitations.  

       This paragraph shall not affect the taxation of the company in respect 
of the profits out of which the dividends are paid.



3.     The term "dividends" as used in this Article means income from shares, 
"jouissance" shares or "jouissance" rights, mining shares, founders’ shares or 
other rights, not being debt-claims, participating in profits, as well as 
income from other corporate rights which is subjected to the same taxation 
treatment as income from shares by the laws of the State of which the company 
making the distribution is a resident.

4.     The provisions of paragraphs 1 and 2 shall not  apply if the beneficial 
owner of the dividends, being a resident of a Contracting State, carries on 
business in the other Contracting State of which the company paying the 
dividends is a resident, through a permanent establishment situated therein, or 
performs in that other State independent personal services from a fixed base 
situated therein, and the holding in respect of which the dividends are paid is 
effectively connected with such permanent establishment or fixed base.  In such 
case the provisions of Article 7 or Article 14, as the case may be, shall  
apply.

5.     Where a company which is a resident of a Contracting State derives 
profits or income from the other Contracting State, that other State may not 
impose any tax on the dividends paid by the company, except insofar as such 
dividends are paid  to a resident of that other State or insofar as the  
holding in respect of which the dividends are paid is effectively connected 
with a permanent establishment or a fixed base situated in that other State, 
nor subject the company’s undistributed profits to a tax on the company’s 
undistributed profits, even if the dividends paid or the undistributed profits 
consist wholly or partly of profits or income arising in such other State. 

                                  Article 11

                                   INTEREST

1.     Interest arising in a Contracting State and paid to a resident of the 
other Contracting State may be taxed in that other State.
 
2.     However, such interest may also be taxed in the Contracting State in 
which it arises and according to the laws of that State, but if the recipient 
is the beneficial owner of the interest the tax so charged shall not exceed 10 
per cent of  the gross amount of the interest. The competent authorities of the 
Contracting States shall by mutual agreement settle the mode of application of  
this limitation.

3.     The term "interest" as used in this Article means income from debt-
claims of every kind, whether or not secured by mortgage and whether or not 
carrying a right to participate in the debtor’s profits, and in particular, 
income from government securities and income from bonds or debentures, 
including premiums and prizes attaching to such securities, bonds or 
debentures.  Penalty charges for late payment shall not be regarded as interest 
for the purpose of this Article.

4.     The provisions of paragraphs 1 and 2 shall not apply if the beneficial 
owner of the interest,  being a resident of a Contracting State, carries on  
business in the other Contracting State in which the interest arises, through a 



permanent establishment situated therein, or performs in that other State 
independent personal services from a fixed base situated therein, and the debt-
claim in respect of which the interest is paid is effectively connected with 
such permanent establishment or fixed base. In such case the provisions of 
Article 7 or Article 14, as the case  may be, shall apply.

5.     Interest shall be deemed to arise in a Contracting State when the payer 
is that State itself, a political subdivision, a local authority  or a resident 
of that State. Where, however, the person paying the interest, whether he is a 
resident of a Contracting State or not, has in a Contracting State a permanent 
establishment or a fixed base in connection with which the indebtedness on 
which the interest is paid was incurred, and such interest is borne by such 
permanent establishment or fixed base, then such interest shall be deemed to 
arise in the State in which the permanent establishment or fixed base is  
situated.

6.     Where, by reason of a special relationship between the payer and the 
beneficial owner or between both of them and some other person, the amount of 
the interest, having regard to the debt-claim for which it is paid, exceeds the 
amount which would have been agreed upon by the payer and  the beneficial owner 
in the absence of such relationship, the provisions of this Article shall  
apply only to the last-mentioned amount. In such case, the excess part of the 
payments shall remain taxable according to the laws of each Contracting State, 
due regard being had to the other provisions of this Convention. 

                                  Article 12

                                   ROYALTIES

1.     Royalties arising in a Contracting State and paid to a resident of the 
other Contracting State shall be taxable only in that other State if such 
resident is the beneficial owner of the royalties.

2.     The term "royalties" as used in this Article means payments of any kind 
received as a consideration for the use of, or the right to use,  any copyright 
of literary, artistic or scientific work including cinematograph films, any 
patent, trade mark, design or model, plan, secret formula or process, or for 
information concerning industrial, commercial or scientific experience.

3.     The provisions of paragraph 1 shall not apply  if the beneficial owner 
of the royalties, being a resident of a Contracting State, carries on business 
in the other Contracting State in which the royalties arise, through a 
permanent establishment situated therein, or performs in that other State 
independent personal services from a fixed base situated therein, and the right 
or property in respect of which the royalties are paid is effectively connected 
with such permanent establishment or fixed base. In such case the provisions of 
Article 7 or Article 14, as the case  may be, shall apply.

4.     Where, by reason of a special relationship between the payer and the 
beneficial owner or between both of them and some other person, the amount of 
the royalties, having regard to the use,  right or information for which they 
are paid, exceeds the amount which would have been agreed upon by the payer and 



the beneficial owner in the absence of such relationship, the provisions of 
this Article shall apply only to the last-mentioned  amount. In such case, the 
excess part of the payments shall remain taxable according to the laws of each 
Contracting State, due regard being had to the other provisions of this 
Convention. 

 
                                  Article 13

                                 CAPITAL GAINS

1.     Gains derived by a resident of a Contracting State from the alienation 
of immovable property referred to in Article 6 and situated in the other  
Contracting State may be taxed in that other State.

2.     Gains from the alienation of movable property  forming part of the 
business property of a permanent establishment which an enterprise of a 
Contracting State has in the other Contracting State or of movable property 
pertaining to a fixed  base available to a resident of a Contracting State  in 
the other Contracting State for the purpose of performing independent personal 
services, including such gains from the alienation of such a permanent 
establishment (alone or with the whole enterprise) or of such fixed base, may 
be taxed in  that other State.

3.     Gains from the alienation of ships or aircraft operated in international 
traffic, boats engaged in inland waterways transport or movable property 
pertaining to the operation of such ships, aircraft or boats, shall be taxable 
only in  the Contracting State in which the place of effective management of 
the enterprise is situated.

4.     Gains from the alienation of any property other than that referred to in 
paragraphs 1, 2 and  3, shall be taxable only in the Contracting State of which 
the alienator is a resident. 

                                  Article 14

                         INDEPENDENT PERSONAL SERVICES

1.     Income derived by a resident of a Contracting  State in respect of 
professional services or other activities of an independent character shall be 
taxable only in that State unless he has a fixed base regularly available to 
him in the other Contracting State for the purpose of performing his 
activities. If he has such a fixed base, the income may be taxed in the other 
State but only so  much of it as is attributable to that fixed base.

2.     The term "professional services" includes especially independent 
scientific, literary, artistic, educational or teaching activities as well as 
the independent activities of physicians, lawyers, engineers, architects, 
dentists and accountants. 



                                  Article 15

                          DEPENDENT PERSONAL SERVICES

1.     Subject to the provisions of Articles 16, 18 and 19, salaries, wages and 
other similar remuneration derived by a resident of a Contracting State in 
respect of an employment shall be taxable only in that State unless the 
employment is exercised in the other Contracting State. If the employment is so 
exercised, such remuneration as is derived therefrom may be taxed in that other 
State.

2.     Notwithstanding the provisions of paragraph 1, remuneration derived by a 
resident of a Contracting State in respect of an employment exercised in the 
other Contracting State shall be taxable only in the first-mentioned State if:

       a)    the recipient is present in the other State for a period or 
             periods not exceeding in the aggregate 183 days in any twelve 
             month period commencing or ending in the fiscal  year concerned, 
             and
       b)    the remuneration is paid by, or on behalf •of, an employer who is 
             not a resident of the other State, and 
       c)    the remuneration is not borne by a permanent establishment or a 
             fixed base which the employer has in the other State.

3.     Notwithstanding the preceding provisions of this Article, remuneration 
derived in respect of an employment exercised aboard a ship or aircraft 
operated in international traffic, or aboard a boat engaged in inland waterways 
transport, may be taxed in the Contracting State in which the  place of 
effective management of the enterprise is situated.

                                  Article 16

                                DIRECTORS’ FEES

       Directors’ fees and other similar payments derived by a resident of a 
Contracting State in his capacity as a member of the board of directors  of a 
company which is a resident of the other Contracting State may be taxed in that 
other State. 

                                  Article 17

                            ARTISTES AND SPORTSMEN

1.     Notwithstanding the provisions of Articles 14  and 15, income derived by 
a resident of a Contracting State as an entertainer, such as a theatre, motion 
picture, radio or television artiste, or a musician, or as a sportsman, from 
his personal activities as such exercised in the other Contracting State, may 
be taxed in that other State.



2.     Where income in respect of personal activities exercised by an 
entertainer or a sportsman in his capacity as such accrues not to the 
entertainer or sportsman himself but to another person, that income may, 
notwithstanding the provisions of Articles 7, 14 and 15, be taxed in the 
Contracting State in which the activities of the entertainer or sportsman are 
exercised. 

                                  Article 18

                                   PENSIONS

       Subject to the provisions of paragraph 2 of Article 19, pensions and 
other similar remuneration paid to a resident of a Contracting State in 
consideration of past employment shall be  taxable only in that State. 

                                  Article 19

                              GOVERNMENT SERVICE

1.     a)    Remuneration, other than a pension, paid by   a Contracting State 
             or a political subdivision  or a local authority thereof to an 
             individual in respect of services •   rendered to that State  or 
             subdivision or authority shall be taxable only in that State. 
       b)    However, such remuneration shall be taxable only in the other 
             Contracting State if the  services are rendered in that State and 
             the individual is a resident of that State who
       •     (i)   is a national of that State; or
       •     (ii)  did not become a resident of that State solely for the 
                   purpose of rendering the services.

2.     a)    Any pension paid by, or out of funds created by, a Contracting 
             State or a political subdivision or a local authority  thereof to 
             an individual in respect of services rendered to that State or 
             subdivision or authority shall be taxable only in that State. 
       b)    However, such pension shall be taxable only in the other Contract-
             ing State if the individual is a resident of, and a national of, 
             that State.

3.     The provisions of Articles 15, 16 and 18 shall apply to remuneration and 
pensions in respect of services rendered in connection with a business carried 
on by a Contracting State or a political subdivision or a local authority 
thereof.
 



                                  Article 20

                                   STUDENTS

       Payments which a student or business apprentice who is or was immediate-
ly before visiting a Contracting State a resident of the other Contracting 
State and who is present in the first-mentioned State solely for the purpose of 
his  education or training receives for the purpose of his maintenance, 
education or training shall not be taxed in that State, provided that such 
payments arise from sources outside that State. 

                                  Article 21

                                 OTHER INCOME

1.     Items of income of a resident of a Contracting State, wherever arising, 
not dealt with in the foregoing Articles of this Convention shall be taxable 
only in that State.

2.     The provisions of paragraph 1 shall not apply  to income, other than 
income from immovable property as defined in paragraph 2 of Article 6, if the  
recipient of such income, being a resident of a Contracting State, carries on 
business in the other Contracting State through a permanent establishment 
situated therein, or performs in that other State independent personal services 
from a fixed base situated therein, and the right or property in respect of 
which the income is paid  is effectively connected with such permanent 
establishment or fixed base. In such case the provisions of Article 7 or 
Article 14, as the case  may be, shall apply. 

 
                                  CHAPTER IV

                              TAXATION OF CAPITAL

                                  Article 22

                                    CAPITAL

1.     Capital represented by immovable property referred to in Article 6, 
owned by a resident of a  Contracting State and situated in the other 
Contracting State, may be taxed in that other State.

2.     Capital represented by movable property forming part of the business 
property of a permanent establishment which an enterprise of a Contracting 
State has in the other Contracting State or by movable property pertaining to a 
fixed  base available to a resident of a Contracting State in the other 
Contracting State for the purpose of performing independent personal services, 
may be taxed in that other State.



3.     Capital represented by ships and aircraft operated in international 
traffic and by boats engaged in inland waterways transport, and by movable 
property pertaining to the operation of such ships, aircraft and boats, shall 
be taxable only in the Contracting State in which the place of effective 
management of the enterprise is situated.

4.     All other elements of capital of a resident of a Contracting State shall 
be taxable only in that State. 

                                   CHAPTER V

                  METHODS FOR ELIMINATION OF DOUBLE TAXATION

                                 Article 23 A

                               EXEMPTION METHOD

1.     Where a resident of a Contracting State derives income or owns capital 
which, in accordance with the provisions of this Convention,  may be taxed in 
the other Contracting State, the first-mentioned State shall, subject to the 
provisions of paragraphs 2 and 3, exempt such income or capital from tax.

2.     Where a resident of a Contracting State derives items of income which, 
in accordance with the provisions of Articles 10 and 11, may be taxed  in the 
other Contracting State, the first-mentioned State shall allow as a deduction 
from the tax on the income of that resident an amount equal to the  tax paid in 
that other State. Such deduction shall not, however, exceed that part of the 
tax, as computed before the deduction is given, which is attributable to such 
items of income derived from that other State.

3.     Where in accordance with any provision of the  Convention income derived 
or capital owned by a resident of a Contracting State is exempt from tax  in 
that State, such State may nevertheless, in calculating the amount of tax on 
the remaining income or capital of such resident, take into account the 
exempted income or capital. 

                                 Article 23 B

                                 CREDIT METHOD

1.     Where a resident of a Contracting State derives income or owns capital 
which, in accordance with the provisions of this Convention,  may be taxed in 
the other Contracting State, the first-mentioned State shall allow: 
       a)    as a deduction from the tax on the income • of that resident, an 
             amount equal to the income tax paid in that other State; 
       b)    as a deduction from the tax on the capital  of that resident, an 
             amount equal to the capital tax paid in that other State.



Such deduction in either case shall not, however, exceed that part of the 
income tax or capital tax,  as computed before the deduction is given, which is  
attributable, as the case may be, to the income or the capital which may be 
taxed in that other State.
 
2.     Where in accordance with any provision of the  Convention income derived 
or capital owned by a resident of a Contracting State is exempt from tax  in 
that State, such State may nevertheless, in calculating the amount of tax on 
the remaining income or capital of such resident, take into account the 
exempted income or capital.

                                  CHAPTER VI

                              SPECIAL PROVISIONS

                                  Article 24

                              NON-DISCRIMINATION

1.     Nationals of a Contracting State shall not be  subjected in the other 
Contracting State to any taxation or any requirement connected therewith, which 
is other or more burdensome than the taxation and connected requirements to 
which nationals of that other State in the same circumstances, in particular 
with respect to residence, are or may be subjected.  This provision shall, 
notwithstanding the provisions of  Article 1, also apply to persons who are not 
residents of one or both of the Contracting States.

2.     Stateless persons who are residents of a Contracting State shall not be 
subjected in either  Contracting State to any taxation or any requirement 
connected therewith, which is other or  more burdensome than the taxation and 
connected requirements to which nationals of the State concerned in the same 
circumstances are or may be subjected.

3.     The taxation on a permanent establishment which an enterprise of a 
Contracting State has in the other Contracting State shall not be less 
favourably levied in that other State than the taxation levied on enterprises 
of that other State  carrying on the same activities. This provision shall not 
be construed as obliging a Contracting State to grant to residents of the other 
Contracting State any personal allowances, reliefs  and reductions for taxation 
purposes on account of civil status or family responsibilities which it grants 
to its own residents.

4.     Except where the provisions of paragraph 1 of  Article 9, paragraph 6 of 
Article 11, or paragraph 4 of Article 12, apply, interest, royalties and other 
disbursements paid by an enterprise of a Contracting State to a resident of the 
other Contracting State shall, for the purpose of determining the taxable 
profits of such enterprise, be deductible under the same conditions as if they 
had been paid to a resident of the first-mentioned State. Similarly, any debts 
of an enterprise of a Contracting State to a resident of the other Contracting 
State shall, for the purpose of determining the taxable capital of such  
enterprise, be deductible under the same conditions  as if they had been 
contracted to a resident of the  first-mentioned State. 



5.     Enterprises of a Contracting State, the capital of which is wholly or 
partly owned or controlled, directly or indirectly, by one or more  residents 
of the other Contracting State, shall not  be subjected in the first-mentioned 
State to any taxation or any requirement connected therewith which is other or 
more burdensome than the taxation and connected requirements to which other  
similar enterprises of the first-mentioned State are  or may be subjected.

6.     The provisions of this Article shall, notwithstanding the provisions of 
Article 2, apply  to taxes of every kind and description. 

                                  Article 25

                          MUTUAL AGREEMENT PROCEDURE

1.     Where a person considers that the actions of one or both of the 
Contracting States result or will result for him in taxation not in accordance 
with the provisions of this Convention, he may, irrespective of the remedies 
provided by the domestic law of those States, present his case to the competent 
authority of the Contracting State of which he is a resident or, if his case 
comes under paragraph 1 of Article 24, to that of the Contracting State of 
which he is a national. The case must be presented within three years from the  
first notification of the action resulting in taxation not in accordance with 
the provisions of the Convention.

2.     The competent authority shall endeavour, if the objection appears to it 
to be justified and if  it is not itself able to arrive at a satisfactory 
solution, to resolve the case by mutual agreement with the competent authority 
of the other Contracting State, with a view to the avoidance of taxation  which 
is not in accordance with the Convention. Any  agreement reached shall be 
implemented notwithstanding any time limits in the domestic law of the 
Contracting States.

3.     The competent authorities of the Contracting States shall endeavour to 
resolve by mutual agreement any difficulties or doubts arising as to  the 
interpretation or application of the Convention. They may also consult together 
for the  elimination of double taxation in cases not provided for in the 
Convention.

4.     The competent authorities of the Contracting States may communicate with 
each other directly for the purpose of reaching an agreement in the sense of 
the preceding paragraphs. When it seems advisable in order to reach agreement 
to have an oral exchange of opinions, such exchange may take place through a 
Commission consisting of representatives of the competent authorities of the 
Contracting States. 



                                  Article 26

                            EXCHANGE OF INFORMATION

1.     The competent authorities of the Contracting States shall exchange such 
information as is necessary for carrying out the provisions of this Convention 
or of the domestic laws of the Contracting States concerning taxes covered by 
the  Convention insofar as the taxation thereunder is not contrary to the 
Convention. The exchange of information is not restricted by Article 1. Any 
information received by a Contracting State shall be treated as secret in the 
same manner as information obtained under the domestic laws of that State and 
shall be disclosed only to persons or authorities (including courts and 
administrative bodies) involved in the assessment or collection of, the 
enforcement or prosecution in respect of, or the determination of appeals in 
relation to, the taxes covered by the Convention. Such persons or authorities 
shall use the information only for such purposes. They may disclose the 
information in public court proceedings or in judicial decisions.

2.     In no case shall the provisions of paragraph 1 be construed so as to 
impose on a Contracting State the obligation: 

       a)    to carry out administrative measures at variance with the laws and 
             administrative practice of that or of the other Contracting State;
       b)    to supply information which is not obtainable under the laws or in 
             the normal course of the administration of that or of the other 
             Contracting State; 
       c)    to supply information which would disclose any trade, business, 
             industrial, commercial or professional secret or trade process, or 
             information, the disclosure of which would be  contrary to public 
             policy (ordre public). 

                                  Article 27

                    DIPLOMATIC AGENTS AND CONSULAR OFFICERS

       Nothing in this Convention shall affect the fiscal privileges of 
diplomatic agents or consular  officers under the general rules of inter-
national law or under the provisions of special agreements.  

                                  Article 28

                            TERRITORIAL EXTENSIONF
       The words between brackets are of relevance when, by special provision, 
       a part of the territory of a Contracting State is excluded from the 
       application  of the Convention.   
F

1.     This Convention may be extended, either in its entirety or with any 
necessary modifications [to any part of the territory of (State A) or of (State 
B) which is specifically excluded from the application of the Convention or], 
to any State or  territory for whose international relations (State A) or 
(State B) is responsible, which imposes taxes substantially similar in 



character to those to which the Convention applies. Any such extension shall 
take effect from such date and subject to such modifications and conditions, 
including conditions as to termination, as may be specified and agreed between 
the Contracting States in notes to be exchanged through diplomatic  channels or 
in any other manner in accordance with their constitutional procedures.

2. Unless otherwise agreed by both Contracting States, the termination of
the Convention by one of them under Article 30 shall also terminate, in the 
manner provided for in that Article, the application of the Convention [to any 
part of the territory of (State A) or of (State B) or] to any State or 
territory to which it has been extended under this Article. 

CHAPTER VII

FINAL PROVISIONS

Article 29

ENTRY INTO FORCE

1. This Convention shall be ratified and the instruments of ratification
shall be exchanged at .......... as soon as possible.

2. The Convention shall enter into force upon the exchange of instruments
of ratification and its provisions shall have effect:

a) (in State A):.............................
b) (in State B):.............................

Article 30

TERMINATION

This Convention shall remain in force until terminated by a Contracting 
State.  Either Contracting State may terminate the Convention, through 
diplomatic channels, by giving notice of termination at least six months before 
the end of any calendar year after the year ......  In such event, the 
Convention shall cease to have effect:

a) (in State A):..............................
b) (in State B):..............................

TERMINAL CLAUSEF
The terminal clause concerning the signing shall be drafted in 
accordance with the constitutional procedure of  both Contracting 
States.  


